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Dear Prayer Warriors,

A couple of months ago I was invited to a mission conference in Festus, Mo. by Bro. Casey.  My sons and I got busy preparing the presentation and coming up with a prayer card among other things to get ready for my short unexpected furlough.  The conference was a tremendous blessing.  The sermons by Bro. Ted Huston were convicting.  Among other things the message that remains with me is: How can I make a difference?  We all need to make a difference in the lives of others by telling them of Jesus Christ and His salvation.  

In the midst of getting ready for the furlough, we had a family from Rochester Baptist Church in Minnesota come for a visit.  This family planned for close to a year for this vacation/missions trip.  Bro. Michael and Amber Maringer wanted their children to have a vacation that would mean something more than just having fun.  They were with us for a week and they were a tremendous blessing to us and our people.  That week went by all too fast.   Our people responded to their visit with their presence.  One service that we had there were 42 present.  Praise the Lord!  One lady, Carolina, and her 3 children came to church on Sunday night.  She had not been to church in a very long time.  Occasionally, she has been in my Thursday’s ladies class.  We have given her the plan of salvation several times, but she has yet to accept Jesus as her Savior.  Pray that she will be saved.  Her two older children have received Christ.  Praise His name!  Bro. Eric has told me that she has attended church at least 3 times since I have been gone.  She says that she believes in God but there is no indication that she has accepted the work of Christ on the cross.  As we all know the devils believe and tremble.  

And now for a word from Eric in Mexico. 
Attendance at our services is up. In recent weeks people who hadn't been coming are beginning to attend again. Some, if not all, of them are having serious problems in the home, and they are having a hard time trusting the Lord with their problems and being in church on a regular basis. Some of them are saved while some may not be. Pray with us that each person will surrender to the Lord and take the next spiritual step in their lives. 

Prayer points:  
1. The Maringer family is planning to have a longer visit next year with us.  Pray for them.
2. Carolina’s salvation and that of her husband, Adalberto.
3. My safety on the road and to be a blessing to those I am with.  
4. My sons in Mexico and the ministry that they continue to do.

God bless each of you and thank you so much for your faithful support and especially your prayers.  

Because He Lives,
Bro. Eric, Bro. Timothy and Aunt Jane
254-205-0446 Jane’s US cell #

“Every accomplishment starts with the decision to try.”    		Gail Devers
